Greater Nashua Continuum of Care
Minutes from the General Committee Meeting on January 3, 2024

1. Introductions
a. Chair Wendy LeBlanc commenced the meeting at 9:00 am and wished Ashley Jackson (our GNCoC Coordinator) a happy birthday! Wendy then led attendees in a round of introductions. 
2. Approval of the Minutes
a. Wendy LeBlanc asked for approval of the December 6, 2023 GNCoC General Committee Meeting minutes. The motion was made by Bobbie Bagley and seconded by Scott Wellman. All voted in favor, no abstentions. The motion carried unanimously.
3. Overview of the GNCoC
a. Wendy LeBlanc provided a brief overview of what the GNCoC is for new attendees:
b. HUD provides funding to communities through Continuums of Care (CoCs). Our CoC is the Greater Nashua Continuum of Care (GNCoC). The GNCoC works together to collaboratively address homelessness in our community. Together we apply for funding through HUD to provide permanent supportive housing to those experiencing homelessness in our community. We also input data into HMIS, the Homelessness Management Information System. We have also put in a bonus project for Coordinated Entry funding, and have earned funds for the Youth Homelessness Demonstration Project, and have the opportunity for new funding to address youth homelessness in our community. HUD has regulations that we must follow in order to receive funds in our community. This meeting is a time to share updates from agencies, trainings, and collaborate on ending homelessness in our community. All are welcome to attend.
4. Point in Time (PIT) Count   
a. Robyn Malchanoff and Chertina Walker from Institute for Community Alliances (ICA) presented on the PIT Count. ICA is our HMIS service provider, and they run federal reports for HUD. 
b. PIT Count contains two separate parts, one for agencies who enter into HMIS and one for everyone else who may not be captured in HMIS.
c. The day after the Point in Time count, ICA runs reports for agencies who input into HMIS. It includes general client demographic information. Agencies are responsible for reviewing these reports, make sure all data is correct, and once this is confirmed ICA compiles all data and combines it with the non HMIS data, and then submits to HUD.
d. For agencies not entering into HMIS (aka the unsheltered count), volunteers do street outreach to people living in places not meant for human habitation (such as on the street, in the woods, or in cars). They use a basic paper survey that captures demographic information. The paper survey contains a script, making it easy for the volunteers to collect information. HUD is strict on having all demographic information collected, so if any datapoints are missing, ICA follows up with CoC leads to come up with the information or make an educated guess. Once completed, Sue Mead inputs these paper forms into a google form. ICA then deduplicates this data against the data collected from HMIS. Once complete, this data, alongside the HMIS data is submitted to HUD.  
e. Chertina Walker from ICA noted that it is important while using the paper form that we do not count anyone residing in the following scenarios: Precariously housed, doubled up, couch surfing, private motel stay paid by the household or their family/friends/etc., or in corrections, foster care, mental health care, or other health care, except in an emergency room but not admitted. This is HUD’s instruction.
f. Conversation was had about whether we can ask additional questions to ask for more Youth Data. Sue Mead stated that the “elephant in the room” for the PIT count is that it does not count all people experiencing homelessness. Bobbie Bagley stated that her committee can discuss options for what can be done to collect this information. Wendy LeBlanc shared that at last month’s Executive Committee meeting, this topic was discussed and we determined that we would complete this year’s PIT with the defined process and work on any additional data collection for next year.
g. Chertina Walker noted that it is important to remember that when completing PIT count at Warming Shelters, if someone is present but slept in a shelter the previous night, they have already been counted by the shelter. 
h. Iraida Munoz asked how the PIT Count works in shelter. Chertina Walker responded that shelter programs enter into HMIS as usual and ICA pulls a report on who was present in their shelter that night. The regular HMIS documentation captures all of the information needed for the PIT Count.  
i. There is a training next week, on January 9 from 10 am – 12 pm online that will cover HMIS and non HMIS PIT Count procedures. If anyone needs the link, please email the ICA helpdesk.
j. Sue Mead shared that they currently have 10 outreach workers who will be participating in the unsheltered PIT count. Sue circulated a sign-up sheet for more attendees to volunteer to participate. 
k. Those participating in the unsheltered PIT Count will meet at 5 Pine Street Extension on January 25, 2023 in two shifts, the first from 8:30 – 11:30, and the second from 11:30 – 3:30. They will be grouped in teams of 3, and they will be given goods to distribute thanks to donations from the United Way. They will also have resource lists to hand out.
l. Katie Tovar Paciulan from Harbor Care SSVF program asked ICA what the last day is for all data to be cleaned up and finalized. Chertina responded that the last day was February 8th. 
m. Sue Mead asked for those participating in the unsheltered count to do the following: ask for the client’s name (while reminding them that the data is anonymous), and put your phone number on the top of each form. This way, if any data is missing, she can follow up with the outreach worker directly to troubleshoot.
n. Sue Mead let everyone know that if they are participating in the unsheltered count to first attend the ICA training on January 9th, and then to make sure to attend the Homeless Outreach meeting on Tuesday January 23 at 2:30 pm at Day Café for a final training session prior to the PIT count.
5. Agency Updates 
a. Capacity Updates
i. Shelters
1. Rescue Mission – 10 beds for men at Mercy House and 8 beds for women at Hope Center 
2. NSKS – full, no available space; overflow regularly at capacity
ii. Transitional Housing
1. Marguerite’s Place – full
2. Family Promise – three families transitioning in next few weeks, so may have capacity
3. Front Door – reach out if single mom under 35 with children under age of 12 
4. Bridges – taking applications for transitional housing, must be homeless due to fleeing domestic violence
5. Veterans – 11 updates, 8 at Dalianis, 8 at Buckingham and 3 at BAE (in Manchester)
6. Stepping Stones – 2 male and 2 female openings; have 16 total at phase one with total capacity for 60 in their stepped program. Youth 18 – 24. 
iii. Permanent Supportive Housing
1. Mary’s House has several openings. All applications go through Nashua Housing, and then are vetted by Front Door Agency. 
2. Permanent Supportive Housing at Harbor Care is at capacity.
iv. Rapid Rehousing 
1. Reach out to Front Door
v. Outreach – no updates other than PIT Count 	 
6.  Announcements and Discussion
a. Sue Mead brought up her experience with increased housing crisis in New Hampshire. Sue is a hospital liaison in the state, meaning when people are discharged from mental health hospitals on conditional discharge, she manages their treatment plan. Because of our housing crisis, Sue is seeing increased calls for people with severe mental illness being referred to services in Nashua from other parts of the state. Sue expressed concern of taking people from outside of Nashua when we are already under resourced for the community we are serving. Bob Mack echoed this concern, sharing that while we have more services available than other parts of the state, we attract more. He shared that places like Keene have already expended their entire welfare budget for the year when they are only halfway through their fiscal year. Motels are not the answer for homelessness. 
b. Bobbie Bagley shared that in speaking with landlords, many feel like they’ve been burned by housing “risky” tenants. There’s not enough capacity to do the case management for challenging tenants, who often end up costing landlords money when there isn’t adequate support for tenants. Many are only renting to people who have jobs (even if they have a voucher), because it shows that the tenant has life skills and somewhere else to be than just in the unit. Bob Mack echoed that they did a survey several years ago and landlords expressed that they wanted to see more case management support. Wendy LeBlanc shared that while case management is a huge support, it is not a magic wand. A robust conversation was had with participation from many agencies on the nuances of case management. We all agree that it is incredibly useful, but approaches and scope vary by agency. Staffing capacity for case management is also a big component. 
c.  Magna Krieger shared flyers for the upcoming SB403 Community Health Worker bill. Conversation was had over the importance of Community Health Workers to all of our work. She recommended, if we are able, to show up and support this bill in front of our legislature as it would benefit our entire community.
d. Bobbie Bagley shared that the Nashua Department of Public Health’s Legislative Breakfast will take place on January 22 from 7 am – 8:30 am at Southern New Hampshire Medical Center. This year’s topic is “Housing as Foundation of Care.” This event provides conversation and opportunity to share directly with legislators. Bobbie will send out more information to the full CoC. All are encouraged to attend.
e. Tom Lopez shared that this Sunday 1/7/23 is the City’s Inauguration of New Aldermen, School Officials, and other Elected Officials at 12 pm at Nashua High North Auditorium. There is a reception afterwards, which is an opportunity to engage with our elected officials around supporting our work as a CoC. There has been a lot of turnover in our political representation in the last few years, so while your organization may be very established, it is a great opportunity to educate our new leaders on what you do and what we do as a community.
7. Adjournment
a. Wendy LeBlanc adjourned the meeting at 10:13 am.
